MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS
ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947

NOTICE NO: / 2022

MARSH FOLLY ROAD, PEMBROKE

PARTIAL LANE CLOSURE
FOR
EMERGENCY WALL REPAIRS

MONDAY, JULY 11, 2022 THROUGH TO FRIDAY, JULY 15™, 2022

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform the motoring public that emergency wall repairs will take
place on Marsh Folly Road near the junction of St. Johns Road and St. John Church Graveyard driveway.

The emergency wall repairs commenced today Monday, July 11%, 2022 will continue through the week, until
repairs have been completed. These works require a partial lane closure in the eastbound lane.

Traffic controls will be under the direction of the Ministry of Public Works representatives and will be
managed through Stop and Go signs.

Motorists are advised to drive cautiously around the bend at the traffic light when entering Marsh Folly
Road and avoid speeding to protect themselves and construction workers on site.

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to encourage the full cooperation of the public and apologizes for any
inconvenience that may result.

Should there be any questions regarding the partial lane closure, please direct them to Ministry of Public
Works, Construction and Maintenance Engineer, Curtis Charles on 501-3036.
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Dated this II’ day of July, 2022

d—

Lt. Col. the Hon. David A. Burch OBE (Mil) ED, JP, MP
Minister of Public Works

By Order




